
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROLBOARD
February 25, 1993

SAFETY-KLEEN CORP.,

Petitioner,

v. ) PCB 92—29
) (Permit Appeal)

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTIONAGENCY,

Respondent.

ORDEROF THE BOARD (by J. C. Marlin):

On February 22, 1993, Safety—Kleen filed a status report in
accordance with the Board’s January 21, 1993, order. On February
23, 1993, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency)
also filed a status report in accordance with the Board order.

Safety-Kleen reports that on February 8, 1993, it provided
comments on suggested documentation to the Agency in order for
the Agency to complete its documentation requirements. Safety-
Kleen also reports that it anticipates that the Agency will
complete its review of Safety—Kleen comments within the next few
weeks. Safety-Kleen anticipates that once the Agency has
informed Safety-Kleen of its final documentation needs that
Safety-Kleen will voluntarily withdraw this appeal.

The Agency states in its status report that it expects to
review the comments provided by Safety-Kleen within forty-five
days and hopes to conclude its negotiation with Safety-Kleen at
that time.

The parties are directed to file an updated status report on

or before April 12, 1993.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control
Board, hereby certify tat the above order was adopted on the
~ day of ________________________, 1993, by a vote of

Dorothy N. /~inn, Clerk
Illinois PQilution Control Board
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